Treasurer’s Office Property Taxes:  Property taxes can be paid online at www.iowatreasurers.org . The fee for an e-check is $0.25.  
Other methods available are sending the payment by mail or using the drop box located inside the East entrance of the courthouse. 
If you would like to have a receipt, please provide a self-addressed stamped envelope.  
Tax payment penalty and interest will be imposed beginning June 26, 2020.
Treasurer’s Office Driver’s License:  Services available by appointment only.  Walk in customers will not be served. Appointments can be scheduled online at: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040b44aaa723a5fc1-drivers or by calling our office at 641-782-1710.  
We are doing our best to accommodate everyone who needs an appointment but due to demand you may have to schedule several weeks out. Use online service selector tool to determine if there are other ways you might be able to receive service. 
If you need to get the REAL ID, we ask that you consider waiting until concerns regarding the COVID-19 Virus subside.  You will not need the REAL ID for domestic travel until October 1, 2021. 
If your driver’s license has an expiration date prior to March 28, 2020 it becomes invalid for driving purposes beginning June 26, 2020.  Written test and drive test are not being offered at this time.
Treasurer’s Office Title Transfers: If you purchased a new or used vehicle you can obtain a title and registration from our office between the hours of 8:30-4:30 Monday thru Friday. 
If you purchased a vehicle between February 16 and March 15, 2020 please visit: https://iowadot.gov/covid-19/pdfs/VS-AppendixA.pdf to determine when late penalties will begin to be assessed.
If your purchase occurred on or after March 16 the deadline to avoid penalties is June 29.
Treasurer’s Office Motor Vehicle:  The best way to pay motor vehicle registration renewals is online.  Registrations can be paid online at www.iowatreasurers.org.  The fee for an e-check is $0.25. 
Other methods available are sending the payment by mail or using the drop box located inside the East entrance of the courthouse. 
If your registration was due December 31, 2019 or before your registration is not covered by the emergency waiver and penalties will accrue as normal. If your registration was due Jan. 31, Feb. 29, March 31, or April 30 your new expiration date will be May 31 and you have a grace period for the month of June. If you do not pay on or before June 30 penalties will be assessed beginning July 1. 
